
 

 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 

Kingscliff High School 
Project update  |  December 2022 

NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Artist impression of Kingscliff High School upgrade 

Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its program to 
deliver 160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the more than $9.1 billion invested 
in projects delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education infrastructure.  

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across NSW. The 
delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports growth in the local 
economy. 

 

Project overview 

Kingscliff High School is being upgraded to provide new permanent learning spaces and core facilities. The scope of work 
includes a new creative and performing arts building, a new library, a new senior learning environment, refurbished hospitality 
facilities and general learning spaces, and a new sports pavilion. 

 

Update to project completion dates  

In May 2022, we updated the community that the works to upgrade Kingscliff High School have been impacted by the floods in 
Northern NSW. While the school was not directly impacted by floodwaters, the flooding in Northern NSW had a considerable 
impact on our work in the region, reducing capacity and increasing demand in the construction industry.  

Our contractor has now revised the program of works for the remainder of the upgrade. The updated anticipated completion 
dates for the buildings / project outlined on the following page. 
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Facility Completion date 

New library Late 2022 

COLA and Admin Mid 2023 

Building O - Creative and Performing Arts Early 2024 

Refurbished areas, carpark Mid 2024 

Official opening Mid 2024 

We are committed to working with the school community to ensure there is minimal disruption for the duration of these works. 

 

Progress summary  

The library façade and external glazing is complete and internal fit out is progressing. Work has progressed on the Covered 
Outdoor Learning Area (COLA). Community consultation to incorporate Aboriginal design into the project is progressing.  

 

 

  Facade of the new library   Covered Outdoor Learning Area (COLA) 
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Next steps 

The program of works over the coming months will include completing internal fit out and external landscaping for the new 
library. Following completion of the new library, construction will commence to extend the administration building and 
refurbish the existing library to create a senior’s learning hub.   
 
We thank the community for your ongoing understanding and patience while we deliver the Kingscliff High School upgrade. 

 

Site map with updated completion dates 
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